
The Wyrick Update Delta Junction, Alaska January 01, 2020

  Psalm 91:2 "I will say of the LORD, He is my refuge and my fortress: my God; in him will I trust."  

Greetings from Cordova, Alaska,  
     As we end another year and begin a new one, we can look back and see how God 
has worked in our own lives as well as the lives of many others over the past 12 
months.  It has been a privilege to be able to serve the Lord in Alaska for 23 years, 
mainly in Delta Junction and other parts of the Interior of Alaska.  The people of 
Delta Junction are dear to our hearts and we continue to have a real burden for them 
and are looking forward to ministering there as long as the Lord leads.  As we end 
2019, we have had several opportunities to assist other ministries that needed help as 
the pastor or missionary took a short furlough to visit family or take care of other 
needs.  God has given us the opportunity to be able to go and help these works.  As I 
write this letter, we are in Cordova, Alaska filling in for the Bourdess Family as they 
take a short furlough to visit family in the lower 48.  We arrived on December 12th 
and Lord willing we will return back to Delta Junction, Alaska on February 4th. 
While we are here, I will be preaching and we will also be leading the Patch the Pirate 
Clubs on Friday afternoons.  Even though we are still in Alaska, it is totally different 
here than it is in the Interior of Alaska.  Compared to all the rain we have been getting 
here since we arrived, Delta Junction seems like a desert.  We are used to the dry cold 
of the interior. This damp weather feels colder even though the temperature here is 
almost 60 degrees warmer than it has been in Delta over the past week or so. 
Please keep us in your prayers as we minister here that we will be a help and an 
encouragement to the church family and a witness here in the community.   
     Please also continue to pray for Pastor Cliff Henry and the Greatland Baptist 
Church there in Delta Junction and the church family.  Pray also for those to whom 
we minister on an almost weekly and sometimes daily basis there in Delta Junction.  
We still stay in contact with many of them as we serve here in Cordova. We have a 
special request for prayer.  Two days before Christmas there was a fire in an 
apartment complex in Delta Junction.  The whole complex was destroyed and several 
families lost everything.  Please pray for these families and all those that were 
involved.  We know the community will come together to help these families. It is our 
prayer that God will get the glory through it. 
     We truly appreciate everyone that has given towards the truck repairs.  Many of 
the repairs have been completed and we have new tires.  Several other repairs, Lord 
willing, we will get done after we return back to Delta in February. 
     Please continue to keep our health needs in prayer.  I thank the Lord that my neck 
and hands have not been bothering me as much.  It has been a blessing not to be 
having the pain and discomfort as well as other complications. Please continue to 
keep Nancy in prayer.  She will have her 6-month followup on February 21st. Please 
pray that she will get another good report, if it be God's will.  
     We want to thank all of you for all your prayers and financial support.  We are 
truly grateful for all that you do for us and we are truly thankful. We pray that God 
will bless you greatly in the New Year and use you greatly as well for His honor and 
glory.      

In His service,

Ernie and Nancy Wyrick

P O Box 157

Delta Junction, AK 99737

Phone: 907-378-6691

Email: 
wyrick@wwntbm.net
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